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President’s Message — Terry Phelps      

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

First, the board and myself would like to thank all 

of the members who have been so involved with 

our quilt show. I have attended a couple of the 

quilt show meetings and I am positive this will be a 

great show. I think it will be awesome.  We had to overcome a couple of 

hurdles with setting up the show with 2 buildings. There was a lot of 

thought and planning put in to it and it’s wonderful to see everyone 

working together.  

So as they say “on with the show”.  

See ya there, 

Terry 
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PIQF Quilt Show Bus is scheduled for Thursday October 11th.  Contact Jeri Allard 

of Grapevine Quilt Guild at 707-349-1112 to see if space is still available. 

   Report of Nominating Committee: 

The LLQG Nominating Committee comprised of members Linda Morrison, Pat Dandy, Suzanne Lee 

and Marj Sweeney is pleased to present their selection of officers for 2019. 

Returning as President is Terry Phelps, returning as Vice President Jane Alameda, returning as 

Secretary is Kathy Pratt and their selection for Treasurer is Kitty Jones. 

At the November Guild meeting the slate will be presented to the General Membership. Nomina-

tions will be asked from the floor and then the vote will be taken. 

The elected officers will be sworn in at the December meeting and will begin their term in January. 
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Sew & Tell News 

Treasure Chest:  Sue Fairchild & Kitty Jones 

A big thank you to all of you who support the Treasure Chest.  Remember, this is one 

way you can help support the Guild, $5 at a time.  We also appreciate the donated 

items of fabric and other items to help entice you to take a chance on winning!   

Ways & Means (Lake Works) — Gail Coyle                                                                 

Articles are welcome for sale at Lake Works— Small items are popular—pot 

holders, bibs, placemats, etc.  The Crazy Quilt wall hanging is being displayed at the Fair 

and will be for sale. 

October Birthdays 

Ginny Leber    10/2   Amy Casey 10/18  

Pat Dandy 10/10   Terry Phelps  10/25 

Kathy Pratt  10/10  Thelma Elliott  10/27 

Barbara Mahoney 10/11  Lynda Jones  10/29 

Suzen Ingle 10/13   Gail Coyle  10/31 

Sandy Redshaw  10/14  Evelyn Shannon 

Susan Lozano    10/15 

 

Membership: Lan Ali-Adeeb, Susan Blair 

Kahlei Phelps was a guest and won a Treasure Chest pack. We welcome 

back as a new member, Ruth Colaw-Benkelman. Also rejoining and helping at 

the quilt show are Susan Lozano and Judy Oliver and new member Barbara 

Christensen. 

Ruth Colaw-Benkelman 707-263-3965 jjmmccoo@hotmail.com 

Barbara Christensen 707-263-3297 Daniel.christensen@mchsi.com 

Judy Oliver 707-239-2206  joliver4you@yahoo.com 

 

Hospitality for November meeting: Gail Coyle & Barbara Dore’ 

Marianne Riley Rebecca Scroggins Marianne Mulhern 

Suzanne Hoyt  Dottie Kauffman Shirley Viada 

Betty Fessler  Jane Ahrens 
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Programs—Jane Alameda 

 

October:  Falling Leaves Quilt Show—NO meeting  

   

November: Holiday Gift Boutique—5 or 6 guild members will have stations around the room, each 

demonstrating a unique and quick idea for those special Holiday gifts for family & friends (the 

neighbor who has fed the dogs/watered plants, picked up the mail!)  

If you have an easy, fast project to share, please contact Jane, consider doing a demo 

to share your “quickie gift” (presenters are asked to have small handouts with a basic 

“recipe” for their project). Sue Schedler will demo an easy bowl mitt for the microwave. 

Workshop 11/11: The fabric dying class postponed in August with Marjan Kluepfel will be held 

the second Sunday in November and it will be at Jane Alameda’s house.  

 

December:  Our Holiday Party and Installation of Officers 

 

January 2019—Returning  - one of our favorite teachers— Colleen Granger   

Program “Playing with Pre-cuts”: Colleen will showcase the various projects that can be made from 

those tempting pre-cuts we see everywhere.  She will show off a group of quilts that started as 2 

1/2” strip packs and 10” squares where someone has done the selection process of color ways. 

Class on Sunday:  A Pre-cut party…. Students can bring their own pre-cuts and an idea for their pro-

ject or Colleen has several patterns designed to use with various size pre-cuts. 

 

Community Service— Lan Ali-Adeeb, Lianna Jo Burger & Shery Loewen 

Please bring your completed quilts to the next guild meeting, we need more quilts. 

More kits will be available at the meeting.  Thank You! 
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LABEL & FOLDING INSTRUCTIONS 

 Complete label.  MUST HAVE TITLE– this is how your quilt is identified.  

 For Quilts: Facing the back side of the quilt, baste label on lower right corner.  

 For other items: Baste label on inside bottom of garment, or on back of pillow, table runner, etc.  

 Fold quilt wrong side out so that the label is prominent.  

ENTRY DROP-OFF INSTRUCTIONS  

 Deliver ALL entries on Thursday October 4th, 2018, to Frtich Hall, Lake County Fairgrounds, 401 Martin St. Lakeport 

 Judged items: Must arrive between 7:30 and 9:30 am (Judging starts promptly thereafter).  

 Exhibit only items: Must arrive between 7:30 and 9:30 am  

 NO ITEMS ACCEPTED AFTER THEIR CUT-OFF TIME.  

 You will be given a receipt for each entry item. Be sure to verify accuracy. Must have a receipt to pick items up. Sun-
day  

Vignettes:  Drop  off time start at the same as above and closes at 10:00 am! 

 

“IT’S A WRAP” 

Theme baskets may be dropped off on Thursday during the same hours.  Don’t forget to include a list of items 

included in your Theme Basket—one inside, one for outside. 

 

CHANGE IN PICK-UP TIME 

Due to having two Halls, it is necessary to change the pick-up time Sunday to 5:30 pm instead of 5:00 pm. We know you 

are anxious to receive your treasures back, however quilts must all be transferred to Fritch Hall. Please be patient and do 

not expect to be an exception. No entry will be returned without a receipt. 

MISC 

Please park behind the Little Theater building by entering to the right of the Fairground Office. 

 

Yard Signs & Banners: Please return at the November meeting. Contact Suzanne Hoyt @ 707-570-9124  

Silent Auction—Barbara Mahoney—707-994-1261 Country Store—Gretchen Moore—707-459-3141 

 

Our wrap up Quilt Show meeting will be held on November 19th at Umpqua Bank, 2nd Floor, 805 11st St., 

Lakeport, 10:00 am. All are welcome.  Join us to give input for next years show !  We will need new chairs, 

consider joining us to learn about available positions. 

 

2019 Show Set-up Chair needed— Anyone interested may shadow Shirley Liskey this year. Contact 

her at 707-277-0973, cell 707-245-1500, Khyrum@gmail.com. Meet Shirley at All Safe & Secure 

Storage, 394 Campbell Way, Lakeport 7:30 a.m. Thursday 10/4 and have first hand training for the 

position.                                                                                                                                 

uilt Show Buzz... 
JUST A FEW LAST MINUTE  

REMINDERS AND IT’S SHOW TIME!  
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Ladies of the Lake Quilt Meeting  Minutes, September 8th, 2018 

General Meeting 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Terry Phelps at 10:00 am 
 
Members and Guests: There was one guest, Kahlei Phelps and one new member , Ruth  
Colaw-Benkelman. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Treasurer  Sandra Redshaw repor ted an August income of $1524.40 
and expenses of $2861.21 for a net loss of $1336.81.   
 
Program:  Jane Alameda introduced our  speaker  Laura Fogg.  She will also be our  Fea-
tured Artist at the Quilt Show next month.  Laura lives in Ukiah and is an Art Quilter. She dis-
played a number of beautiful quilts she has created over the years and talked about techniques 
used from fabric dying to applique methods and ways of quilting.  We will look forward to 
seeing more of her creations at our Quilt Show.     
 
Upcoming Programs: There will be no meeting in October .  The fabr ic dying class post-
poned in August will be held the second Sunday in November, the 11th.  It will be at Jane Ala-
meda’s house.  At the November guild meeting we will have several members teaching how to 
do small projects. The December meeting will be our Christmas Party.  Nancy Helldorfer vol-
unteered to organize this party working in conjunction with the Hospitality chairmen Gail 
Coyle and Barbara Dore.  Our speaker for January may be Colleen Granger of Sew Little Time 
Quilting.   
 
Chairman Reports: 
  
Baby Quilts: Lan Ali-Adeeb reports that we are a little short on the number of blankets need-
ed this month.  Kits are available.   
   
Library: Kerry Hansing reminded members that since there is no meeting in October , 
books rented this month won’t be due until the November meeting.  There are 3 new books 
that have been purchased for the library.  
 
Quilt Show: Show Chairman Barbara Haddon announced that there are some $1 off postcards 
available in the back of the room.  $1 off coupons are also available on our website.  Pre-sale tickets are 
available for purchase from Cheryl Jones-Murray.  They are $8.  During the Quilt Show there will be a 
make-and-take workstation on the patio.  Volunteers are needed to help at this workstation.  The next 
Quilt Show meeting will be at 10:00 am on September 17 at Umpqua Bank in Lakeport.  All Show 
Chairmen must attend.  General guild members are encouraged to attend to learn more about the Show.  
Barbara then did a Power Point presentation for all showing the layout of the fairgrounds, where the 
buildings are located, where members should park and what workers are required to do and where they 
are to go to check in.  Everyone was reminded that workers do not have to pay admission and 
there are still a number of opportunities for members to sign up for to work.   
 
 Suzanne Hoyt said there are signs and banners available for members to pick up to adver-

tise the Show.  Banners must be signed out.  Everything should be returned at the Novem-
ber guild meeting.  

 

MEETING MINUTES 
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Shirley announced she will not be in charge of setup and take-down next year.  She needs someone 
who will work with her this year that can take over this position next year.   

Suzanne Lee still has some fliers and bookmarks available for members to distribute to advertise 
the Show.   

Shery Loewen needs more volunteers to do White Glove during the show, especially since the 
Show is in two buildings.  

Nancy Helldorfer reports there are 10 vendors for the Show.  Some will be located in each build-
ing.  A highlight will be a vendor from Hawaii, Quilt Passions.   

Marj Sweeney needs a few more volunteers on Sunday for quilt hanging and takedown and quilt 
folding.   

Betty Fessler recognized all the guild members who signed up and worked at the Lake County Fair 
helping with the Opportunity Quilt ticket sales and monitoring the building where quilts are 
displayed at the fair.  She has cellophane available for Theme Baskets.  These baskets will be 
located in the Little Theater.  Betty needs workers both at the Kelseyville Pear Festival and at 
the Quilt Show to work at the Op Quilt table and at the Theme Basket table.  Betty is also in 
charge of story pinning for the Show and needs workers to help with this.  At this point we 
don’t know if our Op Quilt will be displayed at PIQF.  It is on a waitlist.   

Connie Cracraft said there will be two new judges at the Show.  Judging requires two types of 
workers; some scribes and some to manage the quilts for the judges.  This is a great experience 
to learn what judges look for in judging the quilts.   

Barbara Mahoney needs more items to be donated for the Silent Auction.  She urged everyone to 
call her if they have donations.  

Treasurer Sandra Redshaw announced that all items for sale in the Country Store must be in whole 
dollar amounts.   

Terry Phelps needs a few more workers for quilt drop-off and pick-up.  Times are Friday from 7:30 
– 9:30 am and Sunday from 4:30 to approximately 6:00 pm.    

 
Sharing and Caring:  Dottie Kauffman announced the bir thdays for  September : Shir ley Viada 
9/8, Diane Goldsmith-Harger 9/11, Leslie Roberts 9/2, Lan Ali-Adeeb 9/12, Jane Alameda 9/22, Bar-
bara Dore’ 9/15, Linda Morrison 9/23, Phyllis Tapia 9/20, and Marj Sweeney 9/29  
 
BREAK  
 
Announcement:  Chr isty Bengston was given a vintage Grandmother ’s Flower Garden Quilt that 
that needs some repair work.  The owner of the quilt will pay to have this repair done.  Jane Alameda 
volunteered to do this project.  
 
Show-and-Tell: 

Participants: Linda Morrison, Jane Ahrens, Pam Fiora, Suzanne Lee, Shery Loewen, Lianna 
Burger and Phyllis Tapia 
 

Membership Drawing: Dottie Kauffman won the fat quar ter  for  this month.    
 
Treasure Chest, Sue Fairchild, Kitty Jones, Co-Chairs   

Winners:  Jane Alameda, Carol Corwin Weiss, Carolyn Dexter, Kerry Hansing, Kahlei Phelps, 
Mary Ann Riley, Rebecca Scroggins and Phyllis Tapia 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  

Kathy Pratt, Secretary  
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Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild, September 8th, 2018 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

.   

Call to Order:   Terry Phelps, President, called the meeting to order at 12:40 PM 

 

Present:  Terry Phelps, Jane Alameda, Kathy Pratt, Sandra Redshaw, Linda Morrison, Marj 
Sweeney, Shirley Viada, Kerry Hansing, Dottie Kauffman 

 

Old Business:  There is no old business 

 

New Business: 

 

1.  Kerry Hansing will seek a co-chair for Library 

 

2. Marj Sweeney of the Nominating Committee presented Kitty Jones as the nominee for 
Treasurer, Terry Phelps for President, Jane Alameda for Vice President, and Kathy Pratt for 
Secretary.  Sandra Redshaw will meet with Kitty to review Treasurer duties.  Installation of 
officers will be simplified. 

3. Sandra Redshaw presented the quote for an Accountant from  Diane Tomkins Plante, CPA, 
of Tomkins Tax Consultants in Lakeport.  She quoted an approximate maximum for ac-
counting services of $2,400 per year for general accounting and an additional approximate 
maximum of $450 per year for California and Federal year end reports.  

4. Discussion about talking to others took place and Terry Phelps will follow up on this. 

5. Marj Sweeney advised there is enough floor paper for this year’s Quilt Show.  More will be 
needed next year. 

6. Terry Phelps will follow up regarding Membership setting up for meetings. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Sandra Redshaw, Treasurer   
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2018  Officers and Chairwomen 

Executive Board 

President Terry Phelps 274-1855 

Vice President Jane Alameda 263-3831 

Secretary  Kathy Pratt 928-5199 

Treasurer Sandy Redshaw 513-5639 

Member-at-Large Marj Sweeney 994-1186 

Member-at-Large  Nancy Helldorfer 277-9715 

Member-at-Large  Linda Morrison 263-4504 

Parliamentarian Shirley Viada 459-9646 

Affiliate Terry Phelps 707-274-1855 

Block of the Month Christy Bengston  707-367-4081 

Community Service Lan Ali-Adeeb 

Lianna Jo Burger 

510-299-5584 

909-214-7690 

Creative Projects/Challenge  707- 

Free Bees Suzanne Hoyt  

 

707-994-4890 

707- 

Historian Pam Ayle 562-533-1588 

Hospitality Barbara Dore’ 

Gail Coyle 

707-263-3340 

707-245-0547 

Library Kerry Hansing   925-698-5157 

Membership Susan Blair 

Lan Ai–Adeeb 

707-900-1963 

510-299-5584 

Mystery Quilt Shirley Liskey 707-277-0973 

Newsletter Editor Sue Schedler 707-900-8265 

Newsletter Mailing Sue Schedler 707-900-8265 

Opportunity Quilt Seamstress Mary Ann Riley 

Barbara Dore’ 

707-500-5023 

707-263-3340 

Opportunity Quilt Promo  707- 

Post Mistress Sandy Redshaw 707-513-5639 

Programs Jane Alameda 707-263-3831 

Property & Equipment Sandy Redshaw 707-513-5639 

Publicity Nanette Ettinger 408-442-0353  

Quilt Show Chair 2018 Barbara Haddon 

 

415-209-3044 

 

Round Robin  707- 

Secret Pals  707- 

Set Up, meetings  707- 

Sharing & Caring Dottie Kauffman 707-462-7036 

Show & Tell Pam Fiora 707-263-3081 

Skills Day Mary Ann Riley 707-500-5023 

Treasure Chest Sue Fairchild 

Kitty Jones 

949-294-0741 

707-277-7261 

Ways & Means Gail Coyle 707-263-3219 

Web Editor Connie Cracraft 707-809-7133 

Committee Chairs 

Upcoming Events in Northern California 

See a list of upcoming shows at 

quiltinghub.com/Find/Events/Quilt-Shows/In/California 

 

Quilters Quest Shop Hop 

Fri, Sat, Sun—Nov 9th, 10th, 11th  
Explore 8 spectacular Bay Area Quilt shops during the 18th 
Annual Quilter’s Quest Shop Hop.  Experience the creativity 
and inspiration the best quilt stores in the Bay Area have to 
offer while gathering 2 fat quarters from each shop.  Quilt-
er’s Quest is a fabulous way to start your holiday season gift 
shopping with the latest fabrics, books, patterns, notions and 
holiday gifts.  

For additional information contact our Affiliate, Gery 
Rosemurgy of Broadway Quilts, 20525 Broadway, Sonoma 
707-938-7312 

 

 

Ladies of the Lake calendar at a glance 2018 

  

Oct 

 

 

Nov 

No Meeting—Quilt Show 

 

 

Holiday Gift Boutique  

Workshop” Dye Class with Marjan Kluepfel 

   To be held at Jane Alamedas 
 

Dec 
 

Holiday Party 

Installation of 2019 Officers 

  

Sew & Tell Info 

Newsletter Deadline: 

Due by 18th of the month. 

 Sue Schedler, Editor 

707-900-8265 

scschedl@yahoo.com 

Website Info: www.LLQG.org 

 

Connie Cracraft, Web Editor 

Newsletter now online. 
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Thank you to our Affiliates!  

Sew Little Time Quilting 

 
337 Point San Pedro Road. San Rafael CA. 94901 
415-686-6067 
SewLittleTimeQuilting.com 
colleen@SewLittleTimeQuilting.com 
Colleen Granger, owner 

bolt fabric + home 

 
219 North Cloverdale Blvd. Cloverdale, CA 95425 
707-894-2658 
boltcloverdale.com 
info@boltcloverdale.com 
Kate Barrett, owner 

Broadway Quilts 

 
20525 Broadway. Sonoma CA. 95476 
707-938-7312 
BroadwayQuilts.com 
Gery@BroadwayQuilts.com 
Gery Rosemurgy, owner 

Marian's Magic Needle Quilting 

 
[formerly CuddleTime Quilts] 
offering simple to complex custom quilting 
1140 Sanford Ranch Rd. Ukiah CA. 95482 
707-472-0195 
cuddletimequilts@me.com 
Marian Drain. SewBatik Associate. #LAP-1171 

The Fat Quail Quilt Shop 

 
Fabrics, kits & inspiration 

 
44550 N. Hwy 101. Laytonville CA. 95454 
P O Box 641 
707-984-6966 
TheFatQuail.com 
thefatquail@willitsonline.com 
Debbie Bowles, owner 

Village Sewing Centre                 2 Locations 

 

Husqvarna, Pfaff & Singer— Sales, Education & Fabric 

 

1252 Airport Park Blvd. 

Ukiah, CA 95482 

707 467-9383 

 

1455 Santa Rosa Avenue, Suite B-1 

Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

707 544-7529 

VillageSewing.com ;   jackiemac@villagesewing.com 

Friends Around the Block Quilt Shop 

 

211 8th Street 

Colusa, CA  95932 

530-458-7467 

Carol Ann Lindquist, Owner 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com 
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September Meeting  

 

  

 

See www.LLQG.org for  

up-to-the minute changes. 

Ladies of the Lake is a non-profit 501 (c) (3) organization.  

Don’t Forget . . . .  

        Name badge 

 

Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild 

P O Box 875 

Kelseyville CA 95451 

To- 

 


